
 

 

UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 113 

Board of Education office    Preparing Kids, Shaping the Future 

1619 South Old HWY 75  

Sabetha Kansas 66534 
 

Minutes of the Special BOE Meeting, Monday, November 21, 2022 6:00 PM 

Held at Sabetha Middle School Commons, 751 Bluejay Blvd, Sabetha KS 66534 

 

Board President Leslie Scoby called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  President Scoby led the meeting 

with the Pledge of Allegience and Stan Keim said the prayer.  Board members present were Kathy 

Lippert, Phillip Buessing, Stan Keim, Jim Scoby, Kent Saylor, and Anissa Bloom.  Also present were 

Superintendent Todd Evans and Board Clerk Deb Damman, and others listed on the attached sign-in 

sheet..  The meeting was broadcast on YouTube for the public. 

 

1. I.I.  Public Comment 

 

Andrea Lagos,- Wetmore – presented the attached Viability Discussion document.  

 

Stacy Claycamp relinquished her time to Andrea Lagos 

 

Cory Bloom, Wetmore – spoke regarding incorrect information from the last board meeting.   

 

Andy Henry, 2015 Wetmore graduate – spoke regarding viability of Wetmore 

 

Alyssa Osterhaus – Wetmore – asked the Board to stop focusing on closure of Wetmore 

 

Analyssa Noe – Wetmore – spoke in support of keeping Wetmore schools open 

 

Gary Ronnebaum – Axtell – spoke in support of Axtell schools 

 

Tony Smith –Axtell, but representing the district. Spoke regarding district’s cost figures 

 

Michael Bachelor, SHS – spoke regarding the due diligence is required prior to making a decision 

 

 

 

2. A.I.  Discussion of campus viability   

 

Superintendent Evans commented on achievements in Axtell and Wetmore schools.  He said that the 

challenges are that Axtell has an expenditure issue, and Wetmore has an enrollment issue.  The concern is 

planning for future sustainability. 

 

Mr. Evans explained how weighted FTE and valuation were calculated and used for funding and expense 

allocation.  

 

Motion by Anissa Bloom, seconded by Phillip Buessing, to delay the presentation of the scenarios until 

the figures are re-checked.  Motion failed 3-4, with Kathy Lippert, Leslie Scoby, Jim Scoby, and Stan 

Keim voting no. 

 

Mr. Evans presented the various scenarios for future sustainability as requested by the Board at the 

November 12 regular board meeting. 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1Ts7FDxu3AZm3OIIFSz0fnj8mNXST8mWl?usp=sharing


 

 

After a lengthy discussion by the Board, a motion was made by Kathy Lippert, seconded by Kent Saylor, 

for Kathy Lippert, Stan Keim, and Anissa Bloom to form a committee to look into transferring some 

portion of the district land to USD 113 Jackson Heights.  Motion failed 3-4, with Anissa Bloom, Jim 

Scoby, Phillip Buessing, and Stan Keim voting no. 

 

 

3. A.I. Adjourn   

 

Motion by Kent Saylor, seconded by Anissa Bloom, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried 7-0.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:59. 

 

 

 

_______________________________________  ___________________________________ 

Board President      Board Clerk 






















